

**Fallon Parent Faculty Club Meeting**  
**Wednesday, April 15th 2020**  
**5:00pm (online)**

**Agenda**

- I. **Call meeting to order - Sobia Qureshi - 5.12 pm**
- II. **Introduction**
- III. **Principal - Risha Krishna-**
  - News from the district. The district has authorized, zoom, webex, google hangout and google meet as the way to connect with the students. Zoom has been secured by the district.
  - K- 12 will all be having credit / no credit this year for last semester/ trimester/ quarter
  - We will be having virtual spirit wear week soon organized by district/ leadership team
  - **Hume counsellors** will be virtually talking to students, teachers and parents to deal with emotional stress during this time
  - Yearbooks will be ready by the end of the school year and will be distributed as per the district guidelines.
  - To honor 8th grade, the office will be printing their certificates and will be mailing to them.
  - Video production will also be making a video to honor our 8th graders.
  - Yard sign suggestion was also mentioned and Risha asked PFC support for the same. But this will be the decision of the chair and not PFC.
  - Admin might be creating a video for the students/teachers of Fallon.
  - Instagram has 500 followers.
  - Lunch with the principal before the quarantine went on well. The students loved the concept.
  - A connection survey was done by the school and the results were phenomenal. Last year only 36 percent of students felt connected to the school and this year the admin and staff did efforts to bring this to 70 percent.
  - It was suggested a letter be sent to eighth graders letting them know about the yearbook and refunds.
  - The school will be giving back \$25 they had collected for the wave trip to the 8th graders and also the dance pass.
  - The students in school will have the dance pass money (\$10) carried over to next year
  - Ms. Risha mentioned her resigning by the year end. ( June). She thanked PFC for all the support. PFC also appreciated her and said she has done a lot for the school this year. She will be missed.

#### IV. **President - Sobia**

- **Election** - Everyone has to submit their resume and fill the nomination form. There will be no committee and elections might happen in August but can happen earlier.
- **Budget** - We might not be asking for donations next school year and so whatever money we have, we will be making a budget with that.
- **Fundraising**- We will be talking later about this as the year progresses.
- **Registration** -No one has any idea how the registration will be this year.

#### V. **Vice President/Fundraising - Kaibo Huang**

PFC thanked Kaibo for his work as a vice president in PFC last year

#### VI. **Treasurer - Christy Li/ Chanel Fang**

- Update on bank-
  - Christy is taking reimbursement form online and wanted to know should we hold checks or mail the checks to teachers directly to their home address. It was decided that it should be mailed to the teachers.
  - Treasurer thought that the tax filing day is May 15th but Shazia told them to reconfirm as the school year doesn't end by that time and hence the date will be sometime later. Hence no tax details was discussed.
  - PFC thanked Christy for her work as treasurer last year. She made a lot of changes and streamlined the process even more.

#### VII. **Communication- Barna**

- Fallon Flash usually takes a break for 2 months during summer but due to the Covid issue we might stop it only for the month (June) and start back in Mid July.
- We will be apologizing to the parents as the webex call ID was not working. So we had only a couple of parents with us on the call. A message will be sent to let them know if they have any questions or concerns, they can email the President.

#### VIII. **Secretary -Riti**

- **Approval of minutes** - January  
Riti passed the motion to approve the minutes from the January meeting.  
Priyanka second it. 9 yes and no nays/ absent

#### IX. **Director of Volunteers - Shazia**

#### X. **Enrichment - Priyanka/ Mittal**

- **Enrichment program update**
  - Mostly all our enrichment programs are donating money that is left with them. French and science Olympiad would be giving the money to the

students/ parents. Scrabble, math olympiad, math count and art all donated the leftover money to PFC.

- Chess has used up all the money.
- Not sure how next year would look like and how many classes we will have. All will depend on the room and district policy.
- DPIE might offer some classes once we get math course 3 up and running.

#### **XI. New Business & District Committee Updates**

#### **XII. Public Forum**

- Ursula ,8th grade promotion chair, had mentioned she would like to celebrate their promotions.
- If the district will not be doing anything about the promotions, she will be asking the parents if they want the money back or they would like to donate it to high school incoming 9th grade class.
- She also wanted to do virtual graduation and was asking if the district is doing something. Principal said they would like to do something with the district guidelines and so will talk off line about the same.

Meeting was adjourned at 6:09